LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2020
TELEPHONE CONFERENCE CALL

CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone, Gene Wier, Alison Emmons and Secretary Janice Hearne were in attendance.  The BOS I Meeting was brought to order by Lou Simone at 7:32 PM via teleconferencing.   Richard Brown was absent.  The meeting announcement along with the Agenda was posted on Facebook and the Township website at least five (5) days prior to the meeting.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  An opportunity was given via the website and Facebook for Township residents to phone, email or fax questions or concerns to the LDT office for BOS review and consideration.  
Avon Grove Library:  Lori Schwabenbauer from the Avon Grove Library (AGL) requested time to address the BOS and was welcomed onto the teleconference call.  At her visit last year she explained there was reorganization within the Chester County Library system with Parkesburg Library and Avon Grove Library to split 50/50 LDT’s yearly contribution.  In prior years LDT has contributed to Parkesburg Library only, but when budgeting for LDT’s 2021 library contribution Ms. Schwabenbauer requested 50% of LDT’s contribution be paid to AGL.  She further explained that statistically 53% of LDT residents utilize AGL services.  In 2020 Londonderry residents attended AGL events 900 times; 750 hours of WiFi were utilized; 4,800 items were borrowed including books, DVDs, CDs, magazines, e-books and audiobooks.  With the pandemic eBooks have been in high demand and over 5,200 eBooks were requested which was a 43% increase from last year.  The library was closed for 4 months from March 13 to July 13, but is now open for regular hours with masks required and CDC guidelines enforced.  Of particular importance funding has been pared back due to the Covid-19 pandemic.  Ms. Schwabenbauer requested $1.25 per capita which would yield a total appropriation of $3,230.00 which will qualify AGL for State funding.
Questions & Additional Comments:  Gene Wier noted the Township has Events promotion capability on our website and would be able to post upcoming events for both AGL and Parkesburg.  Lou Simone noted 2021 will be the first year LDT has contributed to the AGL.  LDT’s donation(s) will be considered as the Township will soon be putting together a budget for 2021. Ms. Schwaben-bauer noted AGL is independent of the CC Library System in that the area is divided by location and number of users of library cards.  For most area residents the AGL is more convenient than Parkesburg Library.  In addition municipal support supplies the largest portion of funding as compared with other revenue sources.  The Board thanked Lori Schwabenbauer for attending the meeting and invited her to remain on the line for the rest of the meeting if she would like.  She chose to remain as a way to understand some of LDT’s current issues.
The following were concerns expressed to the office for consideration by the BOS:
Halloween:  On the LDT website and Facebook the BOS encourages all residents to consider following CDC guidelines should they choose to participate in Halloween activities.  They also encourage residents to be considerate of others who may or may not choose to participate.
LDT Has Received Many Phone Calls Regarding Mail-In Ballots and Voting:  Lou Simone noted Pennsylvania has the highest voter registration ever – approximately 9 million:  47% Democrats, 39% Republicans and 14% Other.

There were only seven days left to register to vote as of the date of this meeting.
BOS I MINUTES FROM SEPTEMBER 08, 2020 MEETING:  Draft Minutes from the September 08, 2020 telephone conference were posted on the LDT website.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from the BOS I Teleconference Meeting held on 09-08-2020 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval as Richard Brown was absent.
BOS II MEETING – SEPTEMBER 28, 2020:  The BOS II Meeting was cancelled.
TREASURER’S REPORT – SEPTEMBER, 2020:  The Board reviewed and accepted the Report as presented.  
2020 PA Volunteer Fire Relief Fund:  Alison Emmons reported the electronic funds transfer (EFT) of $16,841.08 had been received.  This is a 100% pass through to Cochranville Fire Company (CFC).  The CFC check was signed by Richard Brown on 10-13-2020.
Lancaster County Tax Collection Bureau funds were higher than expected.  However, they were still 10% less than 2019 due to Covid-19.  Mrs. Emmons stated LDT fared better than some other jurisdictions.  
Lowes Credit Card Update:  Mrs. Emmons reported the first application was misplaced by the credit card company and the second was rejected.  She will resubmit because the rejection almost certainly was an error.
National Bank of Malvern CD Renewal:  This CD was automatically renewed  for 12 months as the Notice dated 09-24-2020 was not received by LDT until 10-01-2020.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the $641,107.17 CD renewal for 1 year at .5% interest.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.
2021 Draft Budget:  Mrs. Emmons reminded the BOS there would be a 2021 Budget Workshop next month.  She has emailed the Board the January 1 thru October 14 Profit & Loss Budget vs Actual print out for their review prior to next month’s meeting and discussion.  Mrs. Emmons said “the 2020 bottom line is ahead”, but this can be partially explained due to the Township not doing building repairs (excluding the Salt Bin) and there was no roadwork beyond necessary repairs (i.e. no tar and chip).
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:  
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – SEPTEMBER, 2020:   Lou Simone read Bill Beers’ September report as follows:  There 
were eleven (11) Building Permits issued.  No current building permits are  pending but one (1) building permit is still pending signed sealed drawings.  One (1) building permit was renewed.  There were five (5) exempt Storm-water Permits plus one (1) shed permit issued.  Total permit fees collected were $5,993.50.  Ten (10) Use and Occupancy (U&O) permits were issued which included four (4) regular U&Os and six (6) resale U&Os along with eight (8) various construction inspections conducted.  Census Form C-404 and the Chester County Permit Summary were submitted.  Mr. Beers discussed the Suzanne Kloud issue with Stacey Fuller.  He sent over the information from Brandywine Conservancy and site pictures to Ms Fuller.  Lou Simone added that because the Cloud application was flawed, Stacey Fuller will document in a letter that the initial application has been rescinded and the application fee refunded.  A new application will be refiled in the future.  Mrs. Emmons asked if she was to wait to refund the check until Stacey Fuller had completed the letter.  Mr. Simone responded in the affirmative.  Mr. Beers also followed up on a complaint regarding the Daleville ESNG Pumping Station as reported by a nearby Mindy Acres resident.  Upon inquiry with ESNG it as determined the noise and gas release was the result of an Annual Federal Test requirement for an emergency test shutdown of the plant.  This information was shared with the complainant, Chuck Freese (Emergency Management) and the Township.   
B. ROADMASTER:  Two sets of speed bumps have been installed on Fernwood Road with two more soon to follow.  A tree from the Country Walk Open Space fell on a resident’s property.  Mark Mummert has been contacted to remove the tree.
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  Nothing to report.
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  The September Meeting was cancelled and the October PC Meeting will also be cancelled.  Members will be notified.
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in September and the October meeting has been cancelled as well. 
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  The Historical Committee met on September 22nd.  Due to the pandemic, the Stargazers Night scheduled for October 23rd was cancelled.  The next HC Meeting will be at 7:00 PM on Tuesday, October 27th.  
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier continues to regularly update the website.  Thank you Gene.
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. MODULAR BUILDING PROPOSED FOR LDT:  Lou Simone explained several BOS and HC members traveled to West Grove to view a building used to contain and display West Grove’s artifacts.  It appears an adequate size for LDT is between 1,200 – 1,400 sq. ft. which should allow space for HC artifact displays and records as well as storage space for archived Township records.
B. NEW DALEVILLE PARKING ISSUES:  Lou Simone reported Stacey Fuller is rewriting LDT’s parking ordinance as the current ordinance is not adequate.  Mr. Simone will reword the Courtesy Warning cards and submit to Mrs. Emmons for reproduction.
C. NEW DALEVILLE STORMWATER SYSTEM ISSUES:  Mr. Simone explained that Stacey Fuller has responded to Holly Setzler’s letter on behalf of the New Daleville HOA.  It is Ms. Fuller’s contention that the stormwater system belongs to and must be maintained by New Daleville.  Ms. Fuller is currently waiting for a response from Ms. Setzler.
D. VERIZON AGREEMENT RENEWAL NEGOTIATION:  Mr. Simone noted Stacey Fuller is monitoring negotiations between Verizon and other Townships.  There are two alternatives:  the first is for LDT to join in with other Townships or second, to negotiate on our own.  This item is still pending.
E. WIGGINS PLANS:  The Township is awaiting receipt of eight (8) sets of plans which will require BOS and PC (Rich Henryson’s) signatures.  These plans will then go to the CC Recorder of Deeds for recording.  The condition regarding the monuments has been satisfied and approved by ARRO.

NEW BUSINESS:
A. HONEYCROFT VILLAGE – PHASE III, RELEASE #24:  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Honeycroft Phase III, Release #24 Escrow release of $109,240.05 leaving an escrow balance of $64,607.27 as recommended by ARRO.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.
B. HONEYCROFT WEARING COAT – PHASE III:  ARRO, in an email letter dated 09-17-2020, reported the satisfactory installation of the wearing coat on Honeycroft Blvd. and Ivy Hill Path.  The letter satisfies Brian Campbell’s request for documentation.  A copy of the letter is to be attached to the Minutes of this meeting.
C. ARRO – LDT TWP. STORMWATER UPDATE AND PUBLIC EVENT ANNOUNCEMENT:  As requested Lou Simone read aloud the ARRO Memorandum dated 10-01-2020 which will be posted to the LDT website and attached to these Minutes as well.   On or about December 1st the Township will receive an interactive survey which will be posted to the website.  The LDT BOS and staff, as well as the general public, will be asked to respond to the survey.  This survey will thus satisfy the MS4 educational and interactive requirements.
D. COCHRANVILLE FIRE COMPANY (CFC) – ANNUAL MEETING 09-21-2020:  Lou Simone attended the CFC Annual Meeting.  He reported part of the meeting discussed the shortfall in contributions and fund raising issues due to the pandemic.  In an effort to raise revenue there will be a drive-in Food Fair from October 21st through 25th and a “boot” for contributions.  Regarding LDT’s contributions, Lou Simone suggested a one time increase in LDT’s contribution in 2021 to assist with the shortfall.  He also described 
the CC SWOT (Strength, Weakness, Opportunity, Threat) Survey of all Fire and EMS organizations which was designed to determine how to improve efficiency, services and equipment costs.  Approximately 45 fire companies and 32 EMS groups service Chester County.  Mr. Simone stressed CFC is all volunteers (i.e. not paid).  Perhaps the Township could take advantage of Election Day by providing a table to promote CFC materials which could  contribute to an understanding of fire company issues.
E. LDT FENCE REPLACEMENT/REPAIR:  The BOS received a quote for replacement of the existing fence.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to replace the fence per the $1,500.00 quote from Allen Mummert.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.
F. SCCEMS ZOOM MEETING:  Wednesday, September 30, 2020 at 7:00 PM  None of the BOS were available to attend the meeting, but the slide presentation was emailed to the BOS on 10-01-2020.  Lou Simone noted LDT’s contribution as recalculated by the new approved formula decreased to LDT’s contribution to $12,600.  He noted the new formula increased some Township’s contribution  while decreasing others..
G. PAYROLL DEDUCTION DEFERRAL:  Alison Emmons explained LDT chose the Opt OUT option.  She explained the Federal Government gave companies the option of deferring Social Security taxes to the end of the year.  The BOS agreed to Opt OUT.
H. 2021 WEST GROVE FIRE COMPANY AGREEMENT:  At a previous meeting this Agreement had been approved.  Lou Simone signed and dated the Agreement.
I. 2021 TRANSFER STATION AGREEMENT/APPLICATION:  The Transfer Station fee has remained at $165.00 for at least 9 years.  The BOS felt an increase of roughly 10% was reasonable.  Therefore, Lou Simone made a MOTION to increase the 2021 Transfer Station fee to $180.00.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.
J. RESOLUTION #06-2020 – Authorizing Application to the 2021 PECO Green Region Open Space Program for the Woodlands (Londonderry Meadows) Project:  On behalf of Richard Brown, Secretary Hearne presented Resolution #06-2020 for BOS consideration.  The Project calls for $6,000 in matching funds.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve Resolution #06-2020.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE:  All Meetings (excluding the Historical Committee) previously held in the Municipal Building continue to be cancelled until further notice. 
A. LAST DAY TO REGISTER TO VOTE:  October 19th
B. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Scheduled for Tuesday, October 20, 2020 at 7:30 PM.   Cancelled
C. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE:  October 21, 2020 OS Meeting at 5:30 PM.   Cancelled.
D. COCHRANVILLE FIRE COMPANY FOOD FAIR AND FUNDRAISER:  October 21st through 25th.  Time:     ?__  
E. BOS II MEETING:  Scheduled for Monday, October 26th, 7:30 PM.  Cancelled
F. LAST DAY TO APPLY FOR ABSENTEE BALLOT:  October 27th, 5:00 PM

G. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Next HC Meeting on Tuesday, October  27, 2020 at 7:00 PM.  
H. HALLOWEEN: See the Township website or Facebook.  Please be KIND to those who DO and DO NOT participate.
I. MAIL-IN BALLOT DEADLINE:  Must be MAILED BY November 3rd.
J. OFFICE CLOSED:  ELECTION DAY, TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 3rd.  Voting takes place from 7:00 AM until 8:00 PM.  If voting In-person but a Mail-In ballot was mailed to the voter, then bring the Mail-In Ballot with Security Envelope and Outside Envelope to the polling place with you.
K. MAIL-IN BALLOT DEADLINE:  BALLOTS Must be RECEIVED by CC Board of Elections by November 6th per PA Supreme Court 06/17/2020 decision.  DON’T FORGET TO SIGN AND DATE THE OUTER ENVELOPE.

L. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday, November 10, 2020 at 7:30 PM.
PAY BILLS:   Bills were reviewed and paid in the usual manner.  Checks were signed on October 13th  by Richard Brown in the Township Municipal Building.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the BOS a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:21 PM.  The vote was 2-0 in favor.  The BOS thanked Lori Schwabenbauer for attending our meeting and her excellent presentation.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne, 
Administrative Secretary
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